## **Highways and Parking**

Ann Cunningham: Head of Highways and Parking



03 February 2021

## Bikehangar Cycle Parking Connaught Gardens N10

Dear Resident.

We are committed to improving the condition for cyclists to encourage the uptake of this sustainable transport mode and acknowledge that secure cycle parking is essential for our residents.

Following requests from local residents, Connaught Gardens was shortlisted to receive a Bikehangar. Statutory consultation documents relating to our proposal to install a Bikehangar on Connaught Gardens, flank wall of 72 Woodland Gardens were distributed to properties in the vicinity, in October 2020. However, there was an error with our street notice, which incorrectly stated that we were proposing to install the Bikehangar opposite number 13 Connaught Gardens.

We are therefore repeating the statutory consultation exercise, so that it is clear to the local community that we are proposing to install the Bikehangar on Connaught Gardens, flank wall of 72 Woodland Gardens. Location plan overleaf.

Bikehangars are communal bike lockers offering storage for six bicycles. Each Bikehangar unit occupies less than one car parking space. The units are easy to open as they have self-lifting doors, and the steel design protects cycles from vandalism, theft and wet weather.

Applications for Bikehangar rental spaces are managed by Cyclehoop, the company who supplies and subsequently manages the arrangement and not the council. However, Cyclehoop will only review requests for space only once a Bikehangar has been installed. For further information on Bikehangars and details of rental charges, visit: <a href="https://www.cyclehoop.com">www.cyclehoop.com</a>

If you have any comments or suggestions on the proposal, please email us at: Frontline.consultation@haringey.gov.uk

Please put 'Bikehangar' and Connaught Gardens in the title line of the email.

Please ensure that your comments reach us by 24 February 2021. If no major objections are received, we plan to install the Bikehangar by the end of March 2021.

Yours faithfully

Traffic Engineering Projects

Highways & Parking Level 1 (south), River Park House 225 High Road, Wood Green London N22 8HQ

020 8489 1000